


RMLD's Response to COVID-19 

filters and cleaning products were upgraded. Training and travel ho,ve been suspended and 
meetings are being held virtually. Ms. O'Brien stated that she is a member of the Town of Reading 
emergency team. Critical businesses hove been identified and prioritized. Minimum staffing and 
remote working procedures hove been established comprising the entire organization of two 
teams aimed at mitigating exposure of essential personnel and functions. Despite the physical 
configuration of employees and the closed building, the RMLD is looking at maintaining business 
continuity for its customers. RMLD will reassess this arrangement on March 27. The Town of Reading 
has let one of the fine crews use a Town building as a base of operations. 

Mr. Pacino asked what RMLD will do regarding people who can't pay their electric bills. Chair 
Talbot asked if there has been a drop in load. Ms. O'Brien replied in the negative but it's too early 
to tell. Mr. Underhill stated that it hos been warmer than usual so the heating load will be down; it 
remains to be seen if the pandemic will also affect power usage. The biggest concern is o 
potential load drop from oreo manufacturers: retail is not the largest load because it mostly 
consists of lighting. Mr. Hennessy asked if the increase in customers working from home will lea<;:l to 
o load increase. Mr. Underhill stated that residential comprises 40 percent of RMLD's retail load
and 60 percent is commercidl, with 35 percent of that being used by the fop 20 accounts. Mr.
Underhill stated that o slight decrease is more likely, particularly the longer or more aggressive
measures become to curtail the COVID virus. Grocery store loads ore up because they ore moving
so much frozen product. RMLD will continue to evaluate the stote/governor/DPU regulations as
they become available and continue, as always to work with customers. The RMLD will also
continue to work with power suppliers and seek any emergency action needed with respect to
power bills. Ms. O'Brien added Massachusetts has extended the moratorium for residential
customers.

Payment to the Town of Reading 

Choir Talbot stated that the CAB and Select Board hove provided feedback and Ms. O'Brien hos 

written o memorandum that is included in the Board materials. Ms. O'Brien provided a recap 
regarding the Payment to the Town of Reading. Ms. O'Brien stated that while RMLD is grateful for 
the proposals sent in by the Town, the formulas were related t.o revenue and not kWhs. Ms. O'Brien 
explained that the memorandum states that RMLD has reviewed the Town's proposals but RMLD 
does not recommend a formula based on revenue. Power supply is approximately 75 percent of 
the budget and is purely a poss-through. The Town's proposal would lead to a rote increase for 
RMLD customers. A unit of kWh sales is the best business model indicative of the health of an 
electric utility. RMLD hos reexamined its previous recommendation of 3.75 mils per kWh soles, 
adjusted annually by audited financials, and that formula is commensurate with RMLD's fiduciary 
duty to its customers. Based on current RMLD projections, RMLD could move the recommendation 
to 4 mils per kWh for five years and reevaluate in four years. That small margin, absent the 
pandemic, could provide the RMLD with some room to g.et a number closest to what is being paid 
now {the amount is slightly higher). Ms. O'Brien stated that RMLD hos exhausted its analysis on this 
matter. The original 2018 study was comprehensive, and the assumptions remain. Chair Talbot 
added that the CAB weighed in on the payment at its lost meeting. Ms. O'Brien explained that 
the CAB hos not seen this proposal or recommendation yet, but the CAB hos expressed its 
preference that the payment be tied to kWh sales rather than revenue. The CAB acknowledged 
the Town's desire for payment predictability and stated that a review of the formula should occur 
every few years. Chdir Talbot stated that the CAB will now have to look at the amended proposal. 
Mr. Pacino clarified that the payment would be the same amount for five years. Mr. Pacino stated 
that if there is o catastrophic event, all bets ore off. Mr. Pocino expressed his concern that the 
payment may not be sustainable due to the pandemic. Choir Talbot stated that since the formula 
will be based on the audited financials from 2019, the effect of the pandemic will not be reflected 
in the numbers. Vice Choir Slempeck stated that there is no floor on the payment because if 
something catastrophic happens the payment would go lower. Choir Talbot stated that the 
formula is the same for five years: If there is o catastrophe, the formula would need to be revisited 
during the five years. Mr. Hennessy asked why then five years. Ms. O'Brien replied that was to 
address the Town's request for stability and RMLD feels that the proposed formula is sustainable 
for five years. Ms. O'Brien stated that she will put the formula table on the RMLD website. Choir 

Page I 2 










